

STAC Meeting: 4/1/19

1pm

Kelly

Erika GSA

Melina Marshall

Ben 6th

Kiara AS

Jesse SSC

Josh

Curt

Kelly: Flyer was made and will be emailed out and will also be receiving a social-media sized file to use. Email will be sent by the end of the week with a press packet so we can start getting students to these meetings

Structural changes are being felt out for AS. Potential creation of AVP office working under an Executive member specifically working on mobility issues and would absorb the MOVES director position

Point person for transportation issues, currently it is shared with President and other AS members so this position would clarify and strengthen direction for transportation and mobility issues

AVPs are hired by Week 8 of Spring so this would need to be acted upon quickly in order to get approved

This person would not necessarily be STAC chair or myself, think about whether this would be supported or any questions/concerns.

Erika: South Mesa stop has been frequently serviced by bunched buses

Josh: if buses run ahead of schedule they will use that stop to pause so that they run on schedule again, which is why the buses often double up there

Shuttle changes are going into effect, two minor changes going into effect today

Coaster is running from behind the hospital now rather than stopping in front of it

Mesab Shuttle is now stopping at Gilman Transit Center. Went back and forth during recent construction about whether this would be serviced but it has been finalized now.

Picking up at Gilman and Mandeville intersection then continuing south to La Jolla Village drive. These should be service improvements but wanted to acknowledge the change in service.

Curt: Every quarter we renew based on enrollment data for active students. As of last week there are over 34,000 students active. Daily updates are being made to the active status list as people pay their fees and become eligible for the transit pass. People who disenroll within their first week of the quarter they receive 90% discount on their transportation fee as they had been able to utilize service for 1/10th of the quarter.

I sent a request to MTS to send their draft for the agreement for the next 6 years, I will be working with our volunteers to get that reviewed and any changes signed off by the end of May  
Thanks Christian for providing contact list for STAC's college reps. Are there separate people on your councils that are Commuter Reps that can be added to the list?  
Time limit has been extended for 2-person carpool spaces, signage should go up starting today.  
Will be monitoring the change and how it impacts usage.

Kelly: Wondering if there are any other reasons students may not be utilizing the 2-person carpool feature, whether it's an issue with publicity or any other student feedback would be helpful

ACCB is composed of commuter reps from each of the college councils so that may be a good place for you to connect, Curt.

Ben: For Uber pick-up and drop-off zones - where are those located?

Josh: Matthews Lane now includes commercial pickup and dropoff zones so we will be now trying to channel people to that area  
One on Osler Lane across from the parking garage

Curt: Looking at adding no-drop zone signage

Josh: all transit stops and the PC Loop are no-drop zones

SPIN has now introduced scooters and those have not been approved on campus yet as we are still working to introduce a formalized scooter program on campus.

Curt: the scooters show up on the app still, so they are likely going to "migrate" to campus gradually

Ben: is there a place we should direct our constituents to park shared scooters?

Josh: they should be parked near a bike rack for safety

Curt: preferred parking locations are going to be expanded from 8 current to 15 dockless parking locations for dockless bikes

Josh: scooter rack product is now on the market so we'll be having a demo with those, some skateboard docks that you can park and lock an e-skateboard, improved bike racks. We'll be testing those and soliciting campus feedback on Week 3.

Jesse: UPass updates still needed?

Curt: waiting for the first draft back from MTS but we do have student representatives now, feel free to ping me for updates

We are reassessing who controls bike registration on campus currently

Josh: looking at whether we will require a sticker, whether it needs to be an in-person process, looking to make it easier and less expensive overall

Kelly: any final thoughts or items to add to the agenda? None.